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Agenda for 2015 Annual Report Presentation 
 

19th April 2015 
 
 For further details 

        see page 

 

(a) Welcome  

(b) Scout Prayer 2 

(c) Apologies  

(d) Minutes from 2014 AGM 3 

(e) Reports 

(i) Group Leader 7, 14 

(ii)  Chairman 8, 15 

(iii)  Treasurer 9 

2014 Financial Statements 5 

(iv) Joeys 9 

(v) Cubs 10 

(vi) Scouts 11 

(vii)  Venturers 12 

(viii)  Rovers 12 

(ix) Sailing 13 

(x) Grants 14 

(xi) Other Reports 

(f) Announcement of 2015 Committee  

(g) Presentations 

(h) Close      

 

The Scout Prayer 
 

Almighty and everlasting God, 

By whose grace thy servants are enabled  

to fight the good fight of faith and ever prove victorious. 

We humbly beseech Thee so to inspire us 

that we may yield our hearts to Thine obedience 

and exercise our wills on Thy behalf. 

Help us to think wisely, to speak rightly, 

to resolve bravely, to act kindly, to live purely. 

Bless us in body and soul and make us a blessing to our comrades. 

Whether at home or abroad may we ever seek the extension of thy kingdom. 

Let the assurance of Thy presence save us from sinning; 

Strengthen us in life and comfort us in death. 

O Lord our God, accept this prayer. 

AMEN 
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Minutes of the Annual General Meeting  

of the Epping Scout Group.  

Held Sunday 18th May 2014 

Nth Epping Hall 

 
Minutes of the Epping Scout Group Annual Report Presentation  201 4 
Held May 18 th  2014 at North Epping Scout Hall, 130 Boundary Rd, North  

Epping  
Meeting Commenced at 4:05 pm  
Apologies:  John Alexander ð Federal member for Bennelong , Greg Smith 

(Patron) ð State member for Epping,  Steve Russell (Mayor of Hornsby 
Council) ,  Denise Pendleton ð Ryde Councillor, Lainie Kalnins - Regional 

Commissioner for Joey s,  Carol Lycett ð Disctrict Cub Scout leader, Beth 
Mitchell ð District Joey Scout Leader and Daryl Osborne ð Activities Leader, 
Graham Anderson ð Principal Arden High School.  

 
Peter Buckley welcomed everyone to the meeting, John Tibbitts (Regional 

Commiss ioner) , Crai g Watford District Commissioner for Yanagin, Phil 
Cooper District Scout Leader, 201 3 - 201 4 Committee members , Leaders and 
Helpers , Parents and friends , Youth Members . Approximately 24 people were 

in attendance.  
 
The Scout Prayer.  

Minutes of 20 13 AGM  were accepted:  Matt Lim and Carol Hoh.  
Group Annual Report was distributed.  Details of all individual reports 

mentioned below can be found in the Annual Report.  
Group Leaders Report  (Peter Buckley)  
It was noted that this is Epping Scoutsõ 99th  year, one year away from 

centenary in 2015. This is a very important milestone for the group. Peter 
drew attention to a display of some memorabilia and hopes to be there will 
be opportunities to interview some previous members.  

Chair Person õs Report   
Chairpe rson not in attendance however Peter Buckley drew attention to the 

chair personõs report in the Annual Report.  
Treasurerõs Report (Belinda Cacchia)  
The surplus this year was $7800 with a reduction  of $20,000 from 2012. 

This was mainly due to $16500 spent on the Essex St kitchen 
refurbishment, the installation of the stairs to the fireplace at North Epping 

and the purchase of the mess tent for scouting activities. The expenditure 
was covered by grants received in the previous year.  
Income from interest was  down by $2000 because of lower interest rates on 

our term deposits and cash reserves.  However this was offset by increases 
in hall rates and a fundraising surplus of $3500.  
See Annual report for details of the audited accounts.  

Peter Buckley Contd.  
There are three awards to be presented for leaders and committee members 

who have left the group however none of the recipients are in attendance.  
 
The recipients are:  

Rhonda Jeffs who was Grants Co -ordinator for 3 years and submitted 
successful grant applic ations for purchase of solar panels and LED lighting, 

PFDs, steps to the camp fire space, the Essex St Kitchen and the 
mess/dining fly.  
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Robert Domanko who was the Assistant Cub Scout leader for 9 years.  
Merv Turner who was with the group for 23 years as a Cub leader, Scout 
leader and Sailing instructor.  

Address by John Tibbitts , Region are keen to see numbers continue to 
increase in North Sydney Region, he feels this will continue if the leaders are 
doing the right thing. Region is also trying to increase n umbers of leaders.  

They have recently appointed a Regional Commissioner for Development. 
They are looking for helpers for Jamboree and less urgently for next 

Cuboree.  
Section Leader Reports  

Scouts: (Mathew Lim ð òShaggyó) Highlight of the year was the lo ss 

of six Scouts to Venturers, but the numbers have grown back up to 
over 20. At last yearõs district camp we won the Group Troop Award. 

The section also had a trip to the Scout Associationõs  Air  Activities 
Centre  at Camden Airfield and invite d the other sections, it was a great 
day.  

Cubs: (Jeff Byron ð òBalooó)  Highlights of the year included 
attendance at Sirius Cup, attendance at Balooõs house for astronomy 
night, bike night at a park in Denistone, pizza street walk, ice skating, 

cooking night, Cubs a re not that keen on rope work.  
Joeys: (Carol Hoh  ð òKanga ó) The theme for the year was history. 

Lots of activities were undertaken. We gate crashed Cubs a number of 
times.  
Rovers: (Peter Favelle ) The World Moot  was in Canada  and  four 

Rovers from Epping a ttended and , for the WA Moot , 8 attended . The 
section a lso went to Stroud and cleaned and repaired the monastery.  

Venturers : (John Williams) The b est thing this year is the capability 
of the venturers particularly th ose who have come up from Scouts, 
three  Venturers are  working towards their Queens Scouts.   

Sailing: (Peter Buckley) There are two new instructors who have been 
accredited by the Scouts Association.  
Award presented to Be ema (Tony Wells) by John Tibbitts for 20 years 

as a leader and also an act ivity accreditation .  
Address by Craig Watford from District , they are  continuing to focus on 

training,  this is a small d istrict but maintaining numbers . 
In closing the meeting P eter Buckley  welcomes Harry Mak  Magic.  
Meeting closed 4:40pm.  
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AUDITED FINAN CIAL REPORTS  

 
 Page 1 
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AUDITED F INANCIAL REPORTS  
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1. Group Leaderôs Report 
 

The Epping Scout Group has participated in many activities over the last year at Region, District, 

Group and Section level.   

 

It was good to see that there were so many people who attended the Cleanup Australia event at 

the Meadowbank Boatshed.  This year we took out some of the canoes to retrieve the rubbish 

that had accumulated in the mangroves that could only be accessed from the water.  This made 

the morning more enjoyable for the younger members and also the local Girl Guides who joined 

us in the canoes. 

 

Family Camp was again held in March at Lake Lyell, near Lithgow.  It was not as well supported 

as the previous year and it was suggested to run it in February for the next year.  After the initial 

rain, it was a very enjoyable weekend relaxing at the waterôs edge, making use of the canoes or 

going for a sail with Baloo (Jeff Byron). 

 

Our Group had 3 youth members in the 2014 Hornsby Gang Show. Simon Gray and Sam Lee 

were in the cast with Miranda Gray  in the makeup team.  They were supported by Teresa 

Pulley (Echidna), Carol Hoh (Kanga), Anthony McKellar , Andy Davis and Sue Cooper 

from our Group.  It was a very professional and enjoyable show.  Donôt miss out on next yearôs 

performance. 

 

The parents and youth members supported the Groupôs major fund raising events again.  John 

Barker  and James Gray (Cranks) took on the task of coordinating the Motherôs Day Flowers 

event.  During the morning, many mothers were able to enjoy the flowers that they received and 

the Group made a good profit on the sales.  However, the mums at Ryde Hospital missed out 

because we sold all of the flowers and plants at the stalls.  We will make sure that we purchase 

more flowers in 2015.  Steve Jeffs put in another immense effort to make sure that the Fertiliser 

Drive was a resounding success.  It is a challenging task to make sure that all of the orders are 

taken correctly and for the delivery runs to be split up evenly for those who drop off the orders 

on the day.  Thanks go to everyone who made these events successful. 

 

On 11
th
 October, we were invited to participate in the 

27
th
 International Scout Guide Fellowship (ISCF) 

World Conference at Sydney Olympic Park as flag 

bearers.  Thanks to Simon Gray, Hannah Ward 

and Anaya Mishra for their involvement. 

 

This year I was unable to find a location for Group 

Camp on the very few weekends that would enable 

members from all section to attend.  Instead, we had 

a Group Campfire at Pennant Hills Scout Camp.  

Thanks to everyone who helped out with cooking the 

stir fry and rice, for Shaggyôs (Mathew Limôs) 

incredible Camp Fire and to Kanga (Carol Hoh) for the Camp fire songs and entertainment.  

The numbers who attended the campfire were boosted when the leaders from a Cub pack who 

were camping there asked if they could join us. 

 

I would like to thank the Group Support Committee who made sure that all of the ñbehind the 

scenesò aspects of running the Group occurred.  Thanks to Melroy Drego who, due to changing 

work commitments, stepped down as Chairman during the year after 18 months in the role.  In 

November, Keith Buckley, one of the 1
st
 Epping Rovers, stepped up to take on the Chairmanôs 

responsibilities.  Dean Egan joined the team in October as Grants Coordinator and Carolyn 

Koch relieved me of the Hall bookings at the same time.  Thanks also to Emmajane 
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OôDonoghue who, as Secretary, has continued to diligently take and distribute the minutes after 

each of the meetings.  Belinda Cachia manages the financial side as the Group Treasurer.  Peter 

Fordham does a fantastic job of maintaining the Essex St and Nth Epping halls as Properties 

Coordinator.  Alister Maclean has the dual role of Quartermaster and Trustee while Melroy 

Drego is now our second Trustee. 

 

The Group would not be as successful as it is if it wasnôt for the time and effort put in by the 

leaders, both with the weekly program and all of the other activities that they are involved with.  

During 2014 Geoff Allen from 1
st
 Roseville and his fiancée Mar iana Hancock joined the 

Venturers while Alice Chaffey, Emmeline Wookeyôs mum, joined the Joeys.  Also, during the 

year Mary Conigrave, Janine Waters and David Inglis left due to other commitments.  After 

more than 20 years as Akela, Margaret Lloyd  and Teresa Pulley (Echidna) have swapped 

positions.  Their new roles will become effective at the start of Term 1 in 2015.  I would like to 

thank Margaret for the outstanding effort that she has put in during 7 generations of Cubs. 

 

During the year, Carol Hoh (Kanga) and Mathew 

Lim  (Shaggy) received the Special Service Award at 

the Adult Recognition Awards.  I would like to 

congratulate 

Carol and 

Mat for the 

work put in 

over the last 

5 years to 

earn these 

awards.  I would like to thank all of the leaders for the 

dedication and commitment put in by all over the last 

year. 

 

 

Peter Buckley (Rama), Group Leader 

 

2. Chairmanôs Report 
 

What a crazy couple of months it has been!  I have been the Group Support Committee 

Chairman since November of 2014 and it has been a challenge in all of the right ways.  I took on 

this role after attending a number of meetings as a Rover Representative and I felt I could see an 

avenue where I would help the committee function better as they had been short of a Chairman 

for a number of months.  With the opportunities that had become available to me through a range 

of streams in my life thus far I felt I was in a position to be more of a help than a hindrance. 

 

In those five months the committee has worked hard to give the Epping Hall a new lease of life 

in preparation for the Centenary in July of this year.  These works have included painting of the 

main Essex St Hall, landscaping of the front of the property, re-vamping the Foundation Stone, 

production of memorabilia and preparing the Celebration Event.  Iôm sure I speak on behalf of 

the Committee when I say that Iôm relieved that we will not need to organise an event of this 

scale for at least another 25 years. 

 

Along with these adventures, the Committee has worked seamlessly to implement and execute 

the new Workplace Health and Safety requirements set in place by Scouts Australia.  

 

When I joined the Committee I was, and I still am, surprised that it only has the few position 

holders who attend the monthly meetings; the Group Support Committee is a tool that helps the 

Group to operate in the most effective manner AND a tool that helps to guarantee that all of the 
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sections have safe, secure and functioning halls, money to run help run activities, leaders with 

adequate qualifications and processes in place to help continue to grow the Epping Scout Group 

Family.  As part of this I hope that every parent in the group is reading this ARP document and I 

hope that every parent considers how they can help the Group.  When you drop your child off, 

remember the voluntary leaders who turn up each week to run fun, engaging and educational 

activities to grow and develop your children into strong individuals within which-ever 

community they find themselves in as adults.  As Scouting is the worldôs largest not-for-profit 

youth organisation run primarily by volunteers any assistance that engaged parents could 

contribute is invaluable.   

 

As I am an active member of 1st Epping Rover Crew and having been elected by my peers as 

their Crew Leader for this year, I find myself in the position where I must stand down as 

Chairman so I may fulfill the role of Crew Leader to the best of my abilities.  I encourage anyone 

who can read an agenda and is often available on the second Monday of every month to visit a 

Committee Meeting and see where you can help out as weôre all in this together. 

 

Yours in Scouting 

 

 

Keith Buckley (Susan), Group Chairman 

 

3. Treasurerôs Report 
 

Our surplus this year was $20,545, an increase of $12,744 over 2013.  This was mainly due to 

spending less in the expenditure side as the income remained similar to 2013.   

 

Interest income was up as we took advantage of the higher rates available on longer term 

deposits.  Income from Hall bookings was up as we had 2 new lessees but our fundraising 

surplus was down by more than $2,000 from 2013.  Overall, our income was down by $730 from 

the previous year totalling $71,831 with an expenditure of $51,286. 

 

No grants were received this year however we were still able to spend money on the upkeep of 

all three halls.  The increase in the repairs and maintenance on buildings of $11,000 was in 

preparation for the centenary celebrations in July.  These included painting the Essex St hall 

($7,500) and window sash repairs ($1,500).  Property costs increased because of increased 

electricity rates and timing issues.  Income and Expenditure on activities decreased by about 

$1,000 - $2,000 but still included the ScoutHike, Sirius Cup Regatta, Family and Group camps 

and the North Epping Fair sausage sizzle.  

 

I would like to thank the Committee and Peter Buckley for their ongoing support. 

 

 

Belinda Cachia, Group Treasurer 

 

4. Joey Leaderôs Report 
 

In 2014, Joey numbers were kept to about ten members in accordance with Leader/Joey 

recommended ratios.  

 

During the year, Kieran Bull and Joshua Norton achieved their Joey Challenge awards.  

Congratulations to both of you. 

 

Our theme of the year was the Environment with a different focus each term on air and space, 

land and ocean.  We talked about the causes and the impact of pollution on humans, wildlife and 
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the Earth itself.  Possible solutions were explored.  Joeys learnt about endangered native land and 

oceanic creatures, including the impact of pollution and global warming on their habitats. 

 

Epping Joeys attended several campfires including the annual Sydney North Region Campfire in 

Pennant hills.  Other fun activities included our now established Slimefest Slugout with the Cubs 

and terrorising the neighbourhood during Halloween. 

 

As in previous years, Joeys went on excursions or out of hall meetings. These included: 

¶ Rock climbing in Artarmon 

¶ Canoeing out at Meadowbank during Clean Up Australia Day to collect rubbish in and 

about the harbour and mangroves. 

¶ Rambling a night trail in Lane Cove Park behind the hall for Jamboree on the Trail 

(JOTT) 

¶ Went on a cross country hike from North Epping to Turrumurra 

¶ Enjoying the Hornsby Gang Show in July 

¶ Attended JOTA/JOTI  run by 

the Eastwood Marsfield Scout 

Group 

¶ Riding the sailboat float at the 

Granny Smith Parade 

¶ Observing the Anzac Day 

Service at the Epping RSL 

¶ Joey Fun Day at Newington 

Armoury 

¶ Taking the ferry to Cockatoo 

Island, exploring it and 

cruising the harbour in a 

sailboat. 

 

We look forward to many more such activities in 2015 when we revisit the theme of Horrible 

Histories. 

 

 

Carol Hoh (Kanga), Joey Leader 

 

5. Cub Leaderôs Report 
 

2014 for Epping Cubs started with a blast when five Cubs and two Leaders went to Cuboree at 

Cataract Scout Park.  Through the year there were more fun activities, visits to the Cecil Sayers 

Observatory, Street walk with pizza, Day walks and Campfires.  Some cubs were awarded 

canoeing qualifications. 

 

10 cubs enjoyed canoeing and an overnight camp 

at Balmoral Beach for Sirius Cup in March.  Kal 

Egan, Miranda Gray  and Saiph Inglis joined 

the Scouts for a couple of days at their Queenôs 

Birthday weekend District camp at Glenfield.  We 

went to the Hornsby Gang Show to watch this 

yearôs performance and to participate in a back 

stage tour.  Jasper Crowley and Hannah 

OôDonoghue attended the Anzac Day marches 

with the Epping RSL.  In November, David 

Waters lead a bushwalk with Lewis Ronfeldt, 
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Orbis Ip  and Jae Meehan through Ku-Ring-Gai National Park as a part of his Grey Wolf award.  

 

The later part of the year saw quite a lot of the older Cubs start their link to Scouts to commence 

their preparation for AJ2016.  At the end of the year we also farewelled Kotick (David Inglis) 

and Chil (Janine Waters) as changes to their personal commitments have prevented them from 

continuing as leaders. 

 

We look forward to more fun and to the centenary of our group. 

 

 

Teresa Pulley (Echidna), Assistant Cub Leader 

 

6. Scout Leaderôs Report 
 

Summary 

2014 has been a year of consolidation for the Scout Section with a steady stream of new 

members joining throughout the year balanced out by a steady stream of members moving onto 

other adventures.  This renewal has provided our older members with enormous opportunity to 

grow their leadership skills as we train up a new generation of Scouts.  Overall, the section 

remained at roughly 22 youth members throughout the year. 

 

Some Highlights 

The beginning of the new year - term 1 is always about being in and around the water.  We took 

5 Scouts to the North Harbour Water Baseôs canoe course and all of them came back safe and 

passed their level 2 canoeing qualifications and had a great time to boot.  We also had our usual 

quota of fun on the water with 2 canoe evenings as well as having 10 Scouts participating in 

Sirius Cup at Balmoral Beach.  We also had 12 Scouts in 2 patrols participate in our very 

successful inaugural District Hike. 

 

Term 2 is ScoutHike and this year was no exception where it turned out to be one of the wettest 

and coldest ScoutHikes in living memory.  Nevertheless, 15 of our Scouts in 3 patrols managed 

to survive this test to be able to tell the tale to the next generation of Scouts. 

 

Term 3 is Fatherôs Day Rifle Range night.  This year it was 10 Scouts vs 10 parents.  Without 

competition from Jim Burns, our former Chairman and resident professional soldier, it was a 

much closer competition this time with tight scores.  In the end, the competition was won by 

Sean Liao in the Scout division and Josh Pitcher in the parents division. 

 

Then we finally come to Term 4.  The highlight of this term and of the year was our Canoe and 

Sailing trip to Cockatoo Island.  A total of 11 

Scouts and 6 parents and leaders sailed from 

Meadowbank or paddled by canoe from Burns 

Bay to Cockatoo Island and had a great time 

camping and exploring.  Ice Cream and good 

coffee from the various Caf®ôs on the island 

was a definite hit and lent the adventure a 

more civilised bent.  We also had a great time 

on our Mountain Bike ride down the Oaks 

Fire Trail from Woodford to Glenbrook with 

5 Scouts and 4 leaders going on a beautiful 

day riding in the mountains. 

 

 

Mathew Lim (Shaggy), Scout Leader 










